PRR Comments


	PRR Number
	745
	PRR Title
	NERC-TRE Terminology Update

	
	

	Date
	November 27, 2007

	
	

	Submitter’s Information

	Name
	DeAnn Walker

	E-mail Address
	deann.walker@CenterPointEnergy.com

	Company
	CenterPoint Energy Houston Electric, LLC

	Phone Number
	512-397-3032

	Cell Number
	512-784-0998

	Market Segment
	Investor Owned Utility


	Comments


	Overall Market Benefit
	

	Overall Market Impact
	

	Consumer Impact
	


CenterPoint Energy recommends that the PRR be assigned to a working group to evaluate the entire set of ERCOT Protocols and Guides.  The working group should make a recommendation on amending the relevant market documents to change terminology in order for consistency with the North American Electric Reliability Corporation (NERC) standards.  There are many sections within the Protocols and Guides that need to be amended to change the terminology in order to become consistent with the terms used by NERC, yet PRR 745 includes proposed changes to only selectively chosen sections.  For instance, the term “transmission and distribution service provider” needs to be changed in order to be consistent with the terminology used by NERC.  There should be a complete review to include all necessary changes.  CenterPoint Energy has addressed many of the necessary changes; however, there needs to be additional discussions concerning other terms.  Due to the length of the necessary revisions, CenterPoint Energy is not providing a red-lined version.

In addition, PRR 745 includes the following stated purpose:  “This PRR updates the Protocols to reflect changes in NERC terminology and governance and contains other conforming changes.”  Yet, the proposed changes do more than reflect changes to terminology.  For instance, ERCOT has deleted the entirety of Section 5.1, ERCOT Control Area Authority, including Subsections 5.1.1, Single Control Area, and 5.1.2, Operating Guides and North American Electric Reliability Corporation Guidelines.  This is not merely a reflection of terminology changes, but is a substantive change to the Protocols.  There are other instances in which such substantive changes have been made.  Such attempts to amend substantive provisions in a PRR to amend terminology should not be allowed.  Therefore, CenterPoint Energy has removed all substantive changes to the protocols and reflected only terminology changes as represented by ERCOT in the state purpose.  

In addition, all references to the standards of NERC should be deleted.  There are separate enforcement procedures for the NERC standards and enforcement of the standards is not properly placed within the ERCOT Protocols.  
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